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                          Grade 2 Term 1 Overview 2018
Dear Parents/Guardians,
Welcome to the 2018 school year. We hope you all had a safe and enjoyable break. We have had a busy start to the year in grade 2. Please find below an outline of the learning and teaching programs for Term 1.  Due to the wide range of student abilities in each classroom, the teaching and learning program will be structured so that all students are supported and extended where necessary. 
We are encouraging all students to bring a bottle of water to school daily and a piece of fruit or vegetable. This will help in maintaining concentration and water levels in the body. 

HOME READING/HOMEWORK
It is important to encourage your children to develop good reading habits right from the start of the year. You can help your child with this by listening to them read, asking them questions about the story and reminding them to put their home reader back into their school bag. It is expected that students read each night for at least 20 minutes and that a parent/guardian has signed their diary to show that reading has been completed. 

Homework each week in grade 2 will also consist of one reading and one math activity related to what is being covered in the classroom. There will also be a spelling activity to assist students with practicing their spelling words. 
	English


	Reading 
This term, we will be completing a study on ‘The Lorax’ by Dr Seuss. Students will be taught a range of strategies, work collaboratively and complete a range of activities based on the book and movie to improve their reading skills. 
During reading rotations students will be grouped with other students of like needs. They will read a range of different text types with a focus on reading strategies to develop their reading ability. 
We will be focusing on building reading strategies to improve comprehension, accuracy, fluency and expanding vocabulary during whole class tasks and small group/independent work.

Some of the strategies being focused on during term 1 will be:

· Finding the main idea

· Retell the story

· Tune into interesting words

· Make a picture or mental image

· Compare and contrast

	
	Writing 
This term, our writing genre will be informative texts. After exploring the structure and features of procedural texts and information reports, students will be given the opportunity to plan, write and edit their own piece. During writer’s notebook sessions, we will be revising the 7 steps of writing and using these to develop our imaginative writing skills.

	
	Speaking & Listening 
Students will have many opportunities to speak in front of others to encourage and increase their confidence. Students will be encouraged to put into practice the qualities of what makes an effective speaker and active listener through daily classroom news, presenting inquiry projects and sharing sessions. There will be an emphasis on tone and volume, asking questions and retelling stories. Students will also be provided opportunities to enhance these skills when participating in role plays, chants and oral language activities. 

	
	Spelling (Oxford Spelling Words)
Strategies will be developed through the weekly study of selected words and spelling patterns. Students also receive individual spelling words to practice at home and are tested weekly. This term we will focus on initial, medial and final sounds in words, double letters, long vowel sounds and consonant blends.

	Maths


	This term, during Mathematics sessions, students will be learning about the following:

	
	Number Focus:
· Counting by 2s, 5s and 10s
· Place Value – reading, writing, representing and ordering 2 and 3 digit numbers

	Measurement and Geometry Focus:
· Telling the time using the language of quarter past and quarter to
· Months, seasons and calendars

· Location – interpreting maps and describing locations
	Statistics and Probability
· Collecting and interpreting data 

· Displaying data on a graph



	Discovery Learning and Science

	Our inquiry unit this term focuses on biological science. Our unit ‘Watch it Grow – Needs of Living Things’ encourages students to investigate and explore living and non-living things and what is needed to survive. Students will participle in WOW Day rotations that will introduce them to the key concepts that will be explored throughout term. The unit will be finalized with a walk to the local pond to apply the new knowledge that has been learnt. Students will be given opportunities to pose questions, make predictions, observe and record changes and reflect upon their understandings. We will focus on developing students’ ability to work collaboratively in teams and interact positively with their peers.


Kind Regards, 

Grade 2 Team: Lauretta Scoberg, Elizabeth Krstevski, Nicole Trinh-Miles, Olivia Lukies, Kyle Pipka, Bridgette Gwynne and Hana Orrico
